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 QUESTION ANSWER 
1.  

Cost proposal is listed #6 on the proposal content list 
(top of page 16 of the RFP) and then says “Cost will not 
be used as an evaluation criterion.” 
 
Does this mean Clark County does not require a cost 
proposal? Or that is it just not part of the evaluation 
criteria but is still expected to be included in the 
proposal.  
 

 
Clark County does not expect or desire a cost proposal 
with the RFP submittal. For an 
engineering/architectural contract, firms are ranked 
based on qualifications only. Costs would be developed 
and negotiated along with the detailed scope of work 
for a contract with the selected firm. 

2. How much support is anticipated from the 
environmental services consultant with regard to fish 
passage design or hydraulic modelling?  
 

Fish passage design and hydraulic modeling will be 
provided by other consultants on the project teams. 
Support for these activities from the environmental 
services consultant is anticipated to consist of such 
work as environmental input regarding the design, 
review of plans from an environmental viewpoint, and 
incorporating the design as appropriate into the 
environmental documentation and permitting. 
 

3. Please confirm assumption: stormwater treatment 
design will be provided by the design consultant but 
with fish/bio input from the environmental consultant. 
 

That is mostly correct: Stormwater treatment design 
will be provided by county designers, with support from 
the environmental consultant similar to that mentioned 
in the previous question. 
 

 


